
  November 9, 2021 

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Delta County Road Commissioners was held on Tuesday, November 9, 
2021 at 4:30 pm. at the Main Office, 3000 32nd Avenue North, Escanaba, Michigan. 

Chairman Aschbacher called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm., followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

     PRESENT:  Chairman Bob Aschbacher, Vice-Chairman Randy Bjork, Commissioner Mark Asselin,  
                        Commissioner Dennis Stanek & Commissioner Dustin Stempki                                                    

     ABSENT:  None 

Chairman Aschbacher moved to approve the Agenda as printed. 

Chairman Aschbacher moved to approve the minutes of the October 26, 2021 Regular Meeting. 

Manager Jody Norman gave a brief administrative update: 
The crew is working on replacing culverts and the guard rail on the North Rock bridge is being put on 
now. A plasma table has been ordered for the shop and it is also compatible with Nancy’s system that 
she uses. Summer equipment is being moved to the Haulquist facility. Jody shared the CR 535 bid with 
the commissioners & stated that it came in lower than he expected. MDOT has not filled the position for 
the Garden rest stop, so we will be working there for 3 more weeks. Jody talked about implementing an 
apprenticeship program to keep some of the summer help working until there is a full-time position 
open for them.  

Rory Mattson with the Delta Conservation District discussed the Wells garage tear down project as it 
comes to an end. The tear down needs to be completed by December 31st, however. Hannahville is 
ready to proceed with the process to attain the property.  

It was moved by Commissioner Asselin, seconded by Commissioner Stempki to approve Bills Payable 
Voucher No. 2585 in the amount of $321,969.07 and Payroll Voucher 69144 in the amount of 
$79,102.36 as presented and reviewed. 

Roll Call Vote: 
Chairman Aschbacher – Yes 
Vice-Chairman Bjork – Yes 
Commissioner Stempki – Yes 
Commissioner Stanek – Yes 
Commissioner Asselin – Yes 
 

It was moved by Commissioner Asselin, seconded by Commissioner Stempki to approve out of county 
travel for the County Road Association Road Funding & Road Law Classes on December 7th, 2021 in 
Mount Pleasant, MI.  

Ayes – 5 Nays – 0 

     There being no further business to come before the board at this time, Chairman Aschbacher moved 
to adjourn the meeting at 5:14 pm. 

 

________________________________                            ________________________________ 
 Bob Aschbacher, Chairman                                                   Chelse Pepin, Deputy County Clerk   


